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Meeting Minutes
July 19th, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Councilors Emily Reed, Peny Wallace, Lacy Gries, Acasia Berry, Ann Van Osdol
Excused:  Councilor Marc Berry
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, Finance Director Kayla Nelson
Community:  Beck Ramirez, Scott Smith

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions: None

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of 7/5/17City Council Meeting Minutes.
Councilor Gries made a motion to approve the City Council meeting minutes.  Councilor Van Osdol seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Contract Review for Municipal Finance Consultant
Finance Director Kayla Nelson reviewed her staff report and presented a draft contract for the City to offer to two municipal finance consultants, Summer Sears and Kathy Taylor.  Nelson said that it would be an advantage to retain both, because they have specialized expertise.  Taylor is more familiar with QuickBooks and small cities and Sears is an expert in municipal finance law.  Council consensus was to offer the contract to both finance consultants.

	2.
	City Cell Phone Reimbursement Policy:
Nelson reviewed the staff report.  A. Berry suggested lowering the tiered rates to start at the high tier of $50.  Council agreed on a tiered rate structure of $50, $35, and $20, which would be structured according to the employee’s expected usage for city business and would be on a reimbursement basis.  Councilor A. Berry made a motion to approve the new City Cell Phone Policy with the tiered rate structure of $50/$35/$20.  Councilor Van Osdol seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	3.  
	Special Account for State Funds for Civic Center
Fitzpatrick reviewed the staff report that included the City Attorney’s options for receiving the state funds.  Council decided that Option #1, simply creating a separate account to hold the funds until the City and the Fire District commit to the Civic Center and approve an IGA funding agreement.
Councilor Van Osdol made a motion to approve Option #1.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	4.
	Climate Statement Draft Review
Mark Cherniack had helped Mayor Burns with the drafts.  The City Attorney had also submitted a redlined draft.  Gries said that she liked Draft 2.  A. Berry suggested that the data should be footnoted.  Councilor A. Berry made a motion to approve Draft 2 with typos fixed and footnotes added.  Councilor Gries seconded.  Motion passed 5-1, with Van Osdol the nay vote.  When asked to explain her vote, she said that she does not agree that Climate Change is human-caused and doesn’t believe that humans can do anything about the issue.

	5.
	Strategic Planning Debrief and Next Steps

Council agreed to continue the Strategic Planning process during City Council meeting work sessions once a month when the agenda is light.  The goal is to finish the Strategic Plan by November.  Councilor Reed will work with Fitzpatrick to plan each of the exercises and chapters and to fill in the outline established by the team of Moore, Gleason, and Reese.

	6.
	Quarry Update and Discussion

Mayor Burns said that she and Fitzpatrick had met in an Oregon Consensus-led discussion about possibilities for the City to gain control over the quarry properties and to find uses for those properties that would enhance the livability and quality of life of Mosier residents.  The discussion highlighted the need for a geo-tech study that would inform the City about the landslide hazards and mitigation needs.  A study already exists that was done in the 1990’s by Cornforth owned by Howard Houston.  It might be possible to work from that study to create an update and to include the feasibility of and mitigation options for such uses such as industrial and residential. 


	7.
	Drive Less Connect Challenge Proclamation (MCEDD)
Councilor Van Osdol made a motion to approve the proclamation.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	8.
	E-Bike Policy Concerns:  ODOT and OPRD

Fitzpatrick said that OPRD realized just recently that their policy for the HCRH State Trail does not allow e-bikes.  Fitzpatrick said that this could be devastating for the goals of downtown Mosier.  E-bike rentals allow many more types of visitors to travel from Hood River to Mosier or to start their journey in Mosier.  Fitzpatrick will be working closely with ODOT and OPRD to update OPRD’s user policies.

	9.
	Google Grant for Digitizing the Mosier Bulletin

Fitzpatrick said that there is a grant available through Google to digitize the Mosier Bulletin and make it available online to Mosier residents and the world.  There is no match required and the U of O would do the work.  Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve applying for the grant.  Councilor Van Osdol seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	
	Correspondence/Council/Committee Reports

Wallace said that she has the broken tiles from the Totem Plaza benches and will be fixing them soon.  Council expressed their appreciation for her work, which helps to beautify the town and make visitors feel welcome.  TSP:  Fitzpatrick said that she plans to vet the HCRH concept options at the Mosier Company and other places in town in order to receive public comment as quickly as possible.  Mayor Burns gave an update on Team Mosier and the Offer Letter and told Council that they could expect to review it as early as the next meeting.

	VI
	Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm. 


Approved this 2nd day of August, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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